October 6, 2020

The power of new things rev.pr. Thomas Martin

In the third and final book of Ferrol Sams semi-autobiographical book
“When All the World was Young,” Sambo is serving abroad when we comes
to a realization about life. It is beautiful and complicated. In a moment

of self-awareness that has perhaps been eluding the main character
throughout the trilogy, he acknowledges, “The best of men are conscious j
above all others that they are men at best.” I've been clinging to that quote ILLE
long before [ ever imagined I'd be serving Fayetteville First UMC. It's a
good quote, but Paul helps amplify the meaning when he writes, “On my
own behalf I will not boast, except of my weaknesses.” (2 Corinthians 12:5)

If we do not boast in ourselves, then in whom do we boast? We boast and
celebrate what God is doing in our lives and in our world. No one can take
credit for what God has done. Paul again gives advice of how to live for
those who claim to follow Christ, “Live in harmony with one another; do not
be haughty, but associate with the lowly; do not claim to be wiser than you
are.” (Romans 12:16)

If it seems counter-cultural to be humble in our world, to admit our
weakness, to admit we don’t know everything, that is because it is. So now
that we know how to live, we have to ask ourselves, in what do we hope? If
Christians are not to boast in our own accomplishments or strengths, but
rather our weaknesses, what do we have left?

We have the hope of God which makes all things new. Again, Paul writes,
“So if anyone is in Christ, there is a new creation: everything old has passed
away; see, everything has become new!” (2 Cor. 5:17) We anticipate God
doing new things this week in the life of our church with our Wednesday
night service. It is not something that happens on its own but through
God’s power. It is an opportunity to give thanks for all that has happened
and is happening in our world. Not only have we begun a new worship
service outside, we have been the church through putting together flood
buckets for those recovering on the gulf coast. We have given to missions
and served locally and impacted others beyond our community. This is not
boasting in ourselves, but boasting in what God is doing.

May we continue to acknowledge that at best we are human and let God
glorify our weakness so that God’s name may be great. May we approach
this world with humility. May we, as new creatures of Christ, find hope in
every new day.
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So, what’s happening at FFUMC?

Fall Day Retreat for Youth: Youth are invited to a Fall Day Retreat at the
Hansen Homestead on Saturday, October 24, from 2:30 - 8:30 p.m. for a time
of rest and Sabbath, along with games, time to hang out with friends, a bonfire,
and hayrides. UMW will be providing chili and are asking youth for a $3
donation at the retreat to go toward fundraising efforts to support our local

community. Contact Hannah Vickery, hvickery@fayettevillefirst.com.

More Table Groups forming — Are you ready to go deeper in scripture and in
your relationship with God and others through small groups? New groups will
meet Sundays at 9:45 a.m. (ZOOM) and Wednesdays (in-person) at 5:45 p.m.
Contact Rev. Allyson Lawrence at alawrence@fayettevillefirst.com to find the
group just right for you!
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Blood Drive October 18
Sign up now to give

blood on October 18.
Follow the directions at
FayettevilleFirst.com to
reserve your place or
contact ffumcblooddrive@
gmail.com.
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